March 21, 1987
Dear Vintage M/C Enthusiast,

. I would 1like to thank everyone who attended the first
meeting of the proposed Pickering, Stouffville, Aurora, etc.
CVMG Section in Stouffville on March 12. It would appear from
the number of people present that it was long overdue. Doug
Warwick provided videos of past Isle of Man races which were
quite entertaining and Al Johnson, former CVMG president,

kindly showed up to review some of the benefits of forming a
section,

It ‘appears we only need 19 paid-up CVMG members to
initiate a new section (we had at least 12 at the meeting
with several non members now intending to join because of the
local interest). Also, the CVMG will turn part of each
members dues over to the local.chapter. -This in itself is a
big incentive as an informal poll taken at our meeting showed
that very few of the CVMG members present had attended a CVMG
mee:ting 1n the last few years because of the distaunce and
tize it took to drive to Oakville. - - '

By the way, it would be nice to have a name, so if you
have any ideas, bring them to the next meeting (I'm already

getting tired of typing the Pickering, Aurora, Stouffville,
etc. Section).

I don't mind typing and distributing the newsletter if
someone would volunteer to take the time to act as editor and
write up local events (a one-pager should be sufficient).
This 1includes informing Geoff Collins <(CVMG editor)> of
upcoming meetings and local happenings for inclusion in the
main newsletter each month.

With the beautiful countryside in this area, we're also
hoping to be able to organize some rides this summer so if
you have any spare time, we'd appreciate your help to set omne
up. VWarren Wheeler bhas offered to resurrect his annual ride
and barbeque so we'll keep you posted as to the date.

For your information, included with this letter is a
list of all those who attended the March meeting. Let me know
if you find any errors. You might also be interested to know
that +the names are kept on a database program which will
probably be the same one used for the main CVMG roster. If
desired, it would be possible to enter all your bilkes and use
the information +to print a section roster as well as keep
track of members dues for accounting purposes. Let me know
your thoughts on it at the next meeting.

Oh yes, the next meeting. Ruth and Bernard Tong have
kindly offered to host +the meeting at their place in
Ballantrae on Tuesday, March 31st. PLEASE NOTE THE DATE, as
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